NISSAN

December 19, 2005

Mr. George Person

Chief, Recall Analysis Division

Office of Defects Investigation

Safety Assurance

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
400 Seventh Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20590

Ref: 05V-555

Dear Mr. Person:

NISSAN NORTH AMERICA, INC.

Corporate Office
18501 South Figueroa St.
Gardena, California 90248-4500

Mailing Address: PO. Box 191
Gardena, California 80248-0191

Telephone: 3106323111

The enclosed communication is being provided pursuant to 49 CFR Part 573.6(c)(9).

Technical Compliance Department

Encl.



Subject: 2003-04 350Z Fuel Hose Voluntary Safety Recall Campaign
Attention - Dealer Principals, Sales, Parts and Service Managers
**kxk* Campaign Announcement *****

Nissan is conducting a safety recall on approximately 52,000 model year 2003-04
350Z vehicles. On some vehicles, the fuel filler hose may crack from exposure to
ozone due to an inappropriate production quality control process. This could cause
the malfunction indicator light (MIL) in the instrument panel to come on as a resulit
of the onboard diagnostic system detecting a leak in the evaporative emission
control system and could also result in fuel leakage from the hose while refueling.

To correct this condition, Nissan will replace the fuel filler hose with a new one.
**x%x%x Owner Notification *****

Nissan expects to start mailing of Owner Notification letters on February 13, 2006.
A Recall Campaign Bulletin and an initial supply of parts will be provided to your

dealership prior to owner notification.

Until specific recall campaign instructions become available, use existing warranty
procedures to repair vehicles which exhibit this condition.

If you have any additional questions related to this campaign, please contact your
Dealer Parts and Service Manager (DPSM).

Nissan Parts and Service Operations
12/15/2005



Subject: 2003-04 G35-2003-06 FX45/35 Fuel Hose Safety Recall Campaign
Attention - Dealer Principals, Sales, Parts and Service Managers
*¥kx¥k*% Campaign Announcement *¥¥x*

Infiniti is conducting a safety recall on approximately 139,000 model year 2003-04
G35 and 2003-06 FX35/45 vehicles. On some vehicles, the fuel filler hose may crack
from exposure to ozone due to an inappropriate production quality control process.
This could cause the malfunction indicator light (MIL) in the instrument panel to
come on as a result of the onboard diagnostic system detecting a leak in the
evaporative emission control system and could also result in fuel leakage from the
hose while refueling.

To correct this condition, Infiniti will replace the fuel filer hose with a new one.
**kxxx* Dealer Inventory ****x*

Federal law requires that new vehicles in dealer inventory which are the subject of a
safety recall must be corrected prior to delivery under a sale or lease. Failure to do
so can result in civil penalties by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
(NHTSA).

There are 225 MY 2005 FX45 vehicles in dealer inventory that are affected by this
campaign. A list of the FX45 VINs is available on NNAnet.com under My Documents
in the Service/Campaigns folder. The document name is FX45 Fuel Hose Safety
Recall Campaign VINs. These vehicles must be immediately placed on sales hold.

Note: All G35 Coupes, G35 Sedans and FX35 vehicles and all MY2006 FX45 vehicles
currently in dealer inventory are not affected by this campaign and do not have to be
placed on sales hold.

Parts, special tools and repair instructions to complete the campaign repair are not
yet available. You will be notified as soon as they become available.

*x¥xk Qwner Notification *****
Infiniti expects to start mailing of Owner Notification letters on February 13, 2006.

Until specific recall campaign instructions become available, use existing warranty
procedures to repair vehicles which exhibit this condition.

If you have any additional questions related to this campaign, please contact your
Dealer Parts and Service Manager (DPSM).

Infiniti Parts and Service Operations
12/15/2005



